
Millersburg Borough Council 

Special Meeting Minutes

November 9, 2022

Millersburg Borough Building

Attendance:
Dave Jones, Stock and Leader, Attorneys
Eric Petery, Mbg. Area School District

Dan Troutman, Mbg.  Area School District 
Dan Potutschnig, Mbg. Area School District 

Elysia Mikkelsen, Crabtree Rohrbaugh 

Cathy Lee, K & W Engineers

Carolyn Dubois, K & W Engineers

Jackie Wilbern, HRG, Inc.
Isaac Underhill, HRG, Inc.

William Specht III, Ark Safety
John Orr, Upper Paxton Twp. Supervisor

Yvonne Miller, Mbg. Planning Comm.

Jane Woodside, Mbg. Planning Comm.

Doug Snyder, Millersburg Fire Co. Chief

Sean Grimm, Emergency Management
Gerard Duke, Director, Dauphin County Planning Commission

Christopher Dietz, Borough Council Pres.
Brent Boyer, Borough Council Vice-Pres.
Alexis Campisi, Councilman

Skyler Hoffman, Councilman
Adam Hoke, Councilman

Colby Snyder, Councilman

James Whitall, Borough Manager
Alan Bowman, Mayor
Ann Jackson, Borough Secretary
Council President Chris Dietz called the Special Meeting to order at 6:02PM and thanked everyone for attending.  The Millersburg Area School District’s building project has been previously reviewed at a Special Meeting of the Millersburg Planning Commission on November 2 and by the Dauphin County Planning Commission on November 7, 2022.   
Ms. Mikkelsen reviewed the background of the project and what went into the School Board’s decision to choose to build the new elementary school on the existing High School/Middle School campus.  Ms. Mikkelsen also reported that the school size meets the current need and has additional room, based on enrollment projections.
Ms. Dubois and Ms. Lee reviewed the plan layout including storm water management.  The plan calls for an underground facility on the southwest corner of the grass lot east of the swimming pool.  This facility will handle stormwater by detention and infiltration.  President Dietz asked a question about whether the Pool Board was consulted regarding how this space is currently used and if their needs were taken into consideration.  Ms. Lee reported that it would be possible to line the west side of the underground facility to provide additional protection.  Maintenance of the facility would be the School District’s responsibility long-term.
Mr. Specht expressed several stormwater comments.  Mr. Orr also expressed concern on behalf of the Township regarding stormwater south of Route 209.
Ms. Dubois reported on the traffic impact study.  Scoping was done during September and October.  The actual study will be completed by the second week of December.  Information compiled is on seven intersections.  The bus loop and car loop were reviewed.
Fire Chief Doug Snyder had several concerns.  Ms. Mikkelsen confirmed that the non-sprinklered building is according to code, since it is broken down into fire areas, having all other safety features incorporated into the construction.  Access concerns were addressed as well as hydrants.

It was again recommended that all communications go through Mr. Duke.

Council President Dietz again thanked everyone for their comments.  The meeting ended at 7:09PM.    

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Jackson
Borough Secretary
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